
What happened in 2002 
 
• Collonade Park - $1.8 million in Pro Parks funding has been set aside for development of 

the open space under I-5. Potential improvements include pedestrian connections to Capitol 
Hill and an off-leash area. In 2002, the City worked with the Eastlake Stewardship         
Committee on proposed alternatives for park development.  

 
• Fairview Ave. streetscape improvements - Portions of Fairview Avenue were designated as 

green streets (country lane) in the neighborhood plan. A landscaped path along Fairview was 
installed in front of National Oceanographic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) Build-
ing. The Eastlake Stewardship Committee has allocated $20,000 of its  City-provided Early 
Implementation Fund money to extend the pathway south of NOAA. The committee is work-
ing with neighboring businesses to complete the design and raise additional funding for 
pathway improvements.  

 
• Lynn Street Park - A community celebration was held to dedicate the new bench and tiles 

at this street-end park on Lake Union. The improvements were funded by a $10,000 Neigh-
borhood Matching Fund grant and a $13,000 community match. 

 

Neighborhood:  
Eastlake Residential Urban Village 
 
Plan Adopted: 1998 
 
Key Elements: 
 
1. Collonade Park Development 

 
2. Fairview Avenue Pedestrian Improve-

ments 
 

3. Street-end Parks—continue to look for 
opportunities to improve water access. 

Eastlake Residential Urban Village 
West Sector 

What We’ve Accomplished Together  

Gregory J. Nickels, Mayor 
Yvonne Sanchez, Dir., Dept. of Neighborhoods 



What’s Upcoming In 2003 
 
• Collonade Park -  The Department of Parms and Recreation is working with the community to 

use Pro Parks funds to develop open space under I-5 in Eastlake.  Steps in 2003 include execut-
ing a lease with the Washington  Department of Transportation, completing design, and ensur-
ing public involvement. For more information visit www.cityofseattle.net/parks/proparks/
projects/i-5openspace.htm 

 
• Fairview Avenue Pedestrian Improvements - The Department of Neighborhoods is working 

with the Stewardship group and Seattle Department of Transportation to Construct pedestrian 
safety and trail improvements along Fairview Avenue. 

Who to Contact 
 
At the City  

Steve Louie, Neighborhood District Coordinator 
684-4054, steve.louie@seattle.gov 
 
John Eskelin, Neighborhood Development Manager 
684-0359, john.eskelin@seattle.gov 

 
Department of Neighborhoods Plan website:  

www.cityofseattle.net/neighborhoods/npi/ 
 
In the Neighborhood 

John Crowser, Eastlake Comm Cncl Stew Comm 
324-9530 
 

Neighborhood Plan Partners 
Ed Geiger, Chair, Lake Union District Council 
(206) 622-6960, EddieG@FrontierGeoSciences.com 
 

City Neighborhood Council Neighborhood Planning  
Committee 

Cindi Barker – (425) 266-2533, cbarker@qwest.net 
Lisa Merki – (206) 914-9439, lmerki@earthlink.net 

Open space under Interstate 5 
proposed for redevelopment. 

Neighborhood plan implementation is a program of the City of Seattle Department of Neighborhoods in 
    partnership with other City departments. DON works with 38 communities across Seattle 

to help meet the challenge of urban growth. 


